October 5, 2012

To the Citizens of Banning,

I am writing this letter to inform you of my criminal charges in the State of Idaho. First DUI was back in November 2011, which is a misdemeanor charge. The reason why I had another court date in August was for a probation violation when I received my second DUI in April. I immediately called the court after I found out I missed a court date, which I was not informed of, in August. They told me that they cannot remove the warrant, but it will be dropped as soon as I appear for court on October 15. I am not running from the law.

The second DUI occurred back in April 2012. I had everything that I owned in my car because I was getting ready to move back to Banning at the end of the weekend. The police officer that arrested me found my .40 Caliber handgun in my car, as well as my old prescription of Tylenol 3’s. This is where my concealed weapons charge and possession of controlled substance charge came from. My controlled substance charge was dropped because I had the prescription for them, but even though I had everything that I owned in my car; the concealed weapons charge was kept. All charges are misdemeanor charges. 


After talking with my public defender in Idaho, I am looking at two years unsupervised probation, fines, and more classes for alcohol abuse. These charges will be resolved by the end of October, and in no way affect me from carrying out my duties as a Banning City Councilman, if elected. 

I ran for city council knowing that these charges may come out. However, I did not think two other candidates would get nasty enough to try to attack my character and military record. I have made mistakes in my life, and apologize to anyone I have offended. I am not pleased with my selfish, dangerous, and moronic acts of driving under the influence of alcohol, but I assure you that my record throughout my life is outstanding. My military record shows that I was a First Lieutenant in the Idaho Army National Guard, and I received an honorable discharge.

I have lead and managed men and women throughout my life while at New Mexico Military Institute and while in the Army National Guard. More importantly I learned how to follow during my time involved at that school, and while in the National Guard. I am willing to listen to and follow the people here in Banning, and help lead the city into a more prosperous tomorrow.

I am running for city council with solutions to the problems that face our city, not just complaints without solutions. I have refused to attack my aforementioned opponents because I feel that it detracts from the real issues facing Banning as well as the people who live here.

I grew up in this town. Chances are I either went to school, played sports or was in the band with you, your children, or grandchild. I want to make my hometown a better place. Banning is my home, and that is why I have returned.

I hope all of you can find it in yourselves to forgive me for my transgressions, and look at my professional record to see what I can bring to the City of Banning to make this a better city for you. If you would like to contact me my number is (951) 330-9854, and you can also learn more about me at www.adambuchanan.org. 

Thank you for your time. 

Adam Buchanan

Candidate for Banning City Council

